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7. No construction may begin until 
evidence of sufficient funding has been 
submitted and accepted. 

8. The lease may be renewed if the 
terms of the lease are being met. 

9. Construction and other activities 
potentially disruptive to wintering 
wildlife are prohibited during the 
period from December 1 to April 15 for 
the protection of big game Mule Deer 
crucial winter habitat. 

Classification Comments: Interested 
parties may submit comments involving 
the suitability of the lands for golf 
course expansion purposes. Comments 
on the classification are restricted to 
whether the lands are physically suited 
for the proposal, whether the uses will 
maximize the future use or uses of the 
land, whether the use is consistent with 
local planning and zoning, or whether 
the use is consistent with State and 
Federal programs. 

Application Comments: Interested 
parties may submit comments regarding 
the specific use proposed in the 
application and plan of development, 
whether the BLM followed proper 
administrative procedures in reaching 
the decision, or any other factor not 
directly related to the suitability of the 
land for a golf course. 

Before including your address, phone 
number, e-mail address, or other 
personal identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
your entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you can ask us in your comment 
to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Upon publication of this notice in the 
Federal Register the lands described 
above from both the original lease and 
the new extension shall be segregated to 
the extent that they will not be subject 
to appropriation under the public land 
laws including the general mining laws 
except for leasing under the Mineral 
Leasing Act, per the Price RMP LAR–6 
‘‘Manage RPP lease as open to oil and 
gas leasing subject to major constraint— 
No Surface Occupancy’’ and lease under 
the R&PP Act. 

The BLM State Director will review 
any adverse comments. In the absence 
of any adverse comments, the 
classification will become effective 60 
days from the date of publication in the 
Federal Register. 

Authority: 43 CFR 2741.5(h). 

Dated: March 27, 2009. 
Selma Sierra, 
State Director. 
[FR Doc. E9–13011 Filed 6–3–09; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4310–DQ–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Bureau of Land Management 

[LLAKA02000.L1430FR; AA–091096] 

Notice of Realty Action: Recreation 
and Public Purposes Act 
Classification; Alaska 

AGENCY: Bureau of Land Management, 
Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of Realty Action. 

SUMMARY: The Bureau of Land 
Management (BLM) has examined and 
found suitable for classification for lease 
under the Recreation and Public 
Purposes (R&PP) Act, as amended, 
approximately 1 acre of public land near 
Delta Junction, Alaska. The State of 
Alaska, Department of Fish and Game 
(ADF&G) proposes to use the land for a 
free public use cabin/administrative use 
cabin. 
DATES: Interested parties may submit 
comments regarding the proposed 
classification/lease of the lands on or 
before July 20, 2009. 
ADDRESSES: Send written comments to 
the Field Manager, BLM Glennallen 
Field Office; P.O. Box 147; Glennallen, 
Alaska, 99588. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Tami Jindra, Realty Specialist, Bureau of 
Land Management, Glennallen Field 
Office at (907) 822–3217. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
following described public land has 
been examined and found suitable for 
classification for lease, but not 
conveyance, under the provisions of the 
R&PP Act, as amended (43 U.S.C. 869 et 
seq.) An unsurveyed parcel containing 
approximately 1 acre located in: 

Fairbanks Meridian, Alaska 

T. 14 S., R. 10 E., 
Sec. 21, NW1⁄4SE1⁄4SW1⁄4. 
The area described above contains 

approximately 1 acre, more or less. 

The State of Alaska, Department of 
Fish and Game proposes using the land 
for a free public use/administrative 
cabin to enhance the public use and 
administrative capacity of the adjacent 
lake known locally as ‘‘Ken’s Pond’’, 
which is stocked by ADF&G with game 
fish. The cabin is currently under a 
short term permit and serialized under 
AA–087904. Additional detailed 
information pertaining to this 

application, plan of development, and 
site plan is in case file AA–091096, 
located in the BLM Glennallen Field 
Office at the above address. 

Upon publication of this notice in the 
Federal Register, the land will be 
segregated from all other forms of 
appropriation under the public land 
laws, including the general mining laws, 
except for lease under the R&PP Act, 
leasing under the mineral leasing laws, 
and disposals under the mineral 
material laws. 

The land is not needed for any 
Federal purpose. The lease is consistent 
with the BLM East Alaska Resource 
Management Plan approved September, 
2007, and would be in the public 
interest. The lease will be subject to the 
provisions of the R&PP Act and 
applicable regulations of the Secretary 
of the Interior, and will contain the 
following reservations to the United 
States: 

1. A right-of-way thereon for ditches 
or canals constructed by the authority of 
the United States, Act of August 30, 
1890 (43 U.S.C. 945); and 

2. All minerals, together with the right 
to prospect for, mine, and remove such 
deposits from the same under applicable 
law and such regulations as the 
Secretary of the Interior may prescribe. 

The lease will also be subject to: 
Valid existing rights. 
Classification Comments: Interested 

persons may submit comments 
involving the suitability of the land for 
development of a public use/ 
administrative cabin, including whether 
the land is physically suited for the 
proposal, whether the use will 
maximize the future use or uses of the 
land, whether the use is consistent with 
local planning and zoning, or if the use 
is consistent with State and Federal 
programs. All comments will be 
considered. 

Application Comments: Interested 
persons may submit comments 
regarding the specific use proposed in 
the application and plan of 
development, whether the BLM 
followed proper administrative 
procedures in reaching the decision, or 
any other factor not directly related to 
the suitability of the lands for a public 
use/administrative cabin. 

Only written comments submitted by 
postal service or overnight mail to the 
Field Manager, BLM Glennallen Field 
Office, will be considered properly 
filed. Electronic mail, facsimile, or 
telephone comments will not be 
considered properly filed. 

Before including your address, phone 
number, e-mail address, or other 
personal identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
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your entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you can ask us in your comment 
to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Any adverse comments will be 
reviewed by the BLM Alaska State 
Director, who may sustain, vacate, or 
modify this realty action. 

In the absence of any adverse 
comments, the classification and 
decision to lease the land as described 
in the notice will become effective on 
August 3, 2009. 
(Authority: 43 CFR 2741.5) 

William Runnoe, 
Glennallen Field Manager. 
[FR Doc. E9–13010 Filed 6–3–09; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4310–JA–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

[OMB Number 1122–0001] 

Office on Violence Against Women; 
Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Revision of a Currently 
Approved Collection 

ACTION: 60-Day Notice of Information 
Collection Under Review: Certification 
of Compliance with the Statutory 
Eligibility Requirements of the Violence 
Against Women Act as Amended for 
Applicants to the STOP (Services* 
Training* Officers* Prosecutors) 
Violence Against Women Formula Grant 
Program. 

The Department of Justice, Office on 
Violence Against Women (OVW) will be 
submitting the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
Comments are encouraged and will be 
accepted for ‘‘sixty days’’ until August 
3, 2009. This process is conducted in 
accordance with 5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially the estimated public 
burden and associated response time, 
should be directed to the Office of 
Management and Budget, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention Department of Justice Desk 
Officer, Washington, DC 20503. 
Additionally, comments may be 
submitted to OMB via facsimile to (202) 
395–5806. 

Written comments and suggestions 
from the public and affected agencies 

concerning the proposed collection of 
information are encouraged. Your 
comments should address one or more 
of the following four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Revision of a currently approved 
collection 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: 
Certification of Compliance with the 
Statutory Eligibility Requirements of the 
Violence Against Women Act as 
Amended for Applicants to the STOP 
Formula Grant Program 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department of Justice sponsoring the 
collection: Form Number: 1122–0001. 
U.S. Department of Justice, Office on 
Violence Against Women 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: The affected public 
includes STOP formula grantees (50 
states, the District of Columbia and five 
territories (Guam, Puerto Rico, 
American Samoa, Virgin Islands, 
Northern Mariana Islands)). The STOP 
Violence Against Women Formula Grant 
Program was authorized through the 
Violence Against Women Act of 1994 
and reauthorized and amended by the 
Violence Against Women Act of 2000 
and the Violence Against Women Act of 
2005. The purpose of the STOP Formula 
Grant Program is to promote a 
coordinated, multi-disciplinary 
approach to improving the criminal 
justice system’s response to violence 
against women. It envisions a 
partnership among law enforcement, 
prosecution, courts, and victim 
advocacy organizations to enhance 
victim safety and hold offenders 

accountable for their crimes of violence 
against women. The Department of 
Justice’s Office on Violence Against 
Women (OVW) administers the STOP 
Formula Grant Program funds which 
must be distributed by STOP state 
administrators according to statutory 
formula (as amended by VAWA 2000 
and VAWA 2005). 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond/reply: It is estimated that it will 
take the approximately 56 respondents 
(state administrators from the STOP 
Formula Grant Program) less than one 
hour to complete a Certification of 
Compliance with the Statutory 
Eligibility Requirements of the Violence 
Against Women Act, as Amended. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: The total annual hour burden 
to complete the Certification is less than 
56 hours. 

If additional information is required 
contact: Lynn Bryant, Department 
Clearance Officer, United States 
Department of Justice, Justice 
Management Division, Policy and 
Planning Staff, Suite 1600, Patrick 
Henry Building, 601 D Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20530. 

Dated: June 1, 2009. 
Lynn Bryant, 
Department Clearance Officer, PRA, United 
States Department of Justice. 
[FR Doc. E9–13082 Filed 6–3–09; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–FX–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Notice of Lodging of Amended 
Consent Decree Under the 
Comprehensive Environmental 
Response, Compensation, and Liability 
Act 

Notice is hereby given that on May 22, 
2009, an Amended Consent Decree in 
United States v. Northrop Grumman 
Space & Mission Systems Corp., et al., 
Civil Action No. 09–0866, was lodged 
with the United States District Court for 
the Central District of California. 

The Amended Consent Decree is 
nearly identical to the Consent Decree 
that was lodged by the United States in 
February of 2009, on behalf of the 
United States Environmental Protection 
Agency (‘‘EPA’’), and the California 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
(‘‘DTSC’’) under Section 107 of the 
Comprehensive Environmental 
Response, Compensation, and Liability 
Act, 42 U.S.C. 9606 and 9607, et seq., 
and Section 7003 of the Resource 
Conservation and Recovery Act, as 
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